
Shutesbury Board of Health
February 21, 2024, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett 
Simonsen, board members.

Actions:

Minutes of previous meeting accepted.

Unanimous vote to send a letter supporting Claudia’s request for a waiver from 
the new credentialing requirements for registered sanitarian.

Discussion: 

56 Wendell Road: Claudia said she would send a formal notice of inspection and 
inform us of the date and time.  She would like at least one member of the board 
to accompany her. The inspecton is not yet scheduled.

We have received from the state ten cases of covid tests and as many of face 
shields.  The tests expire on March 25.   Cat gave one carton of tests to Northfield; 
Mary Ann will take one at the library. Norene and Garrett will ask if any 
collaborative towns need more tests at the next meeting (February 22).  Cat will 
ask Sarah how many she thinks we can spare. One carton of face shields (96 
count) has been stored in the BOH shed but all the others can be given away, 
repurposed, or discarded.

Norene and Garrett will attend the collaborative meeting; on the agenda is the 
question of EDS organization.  Our board is willing to cooperate with one or more 
towns, but probably not the whole membership.

Arleen is well into the foundations training and sent a link to the other board 
members.  The link is for the new training platform. The April 1 deadline will not 
apply to us; that is when the old training platform will be phased out.

Adjourn 7:45




